
Getty Staff Parking Update: June 7, 2021 
 
 
Access to Getty Center/Getty Villa 
  
As of June 1, staff and contractors no longer need to have the green Phase 3 parking placard, or 
be on the daily access list to gain access to the Center or the Villa for work. Staff and contractors 
will be admitted as long as they have their Getty Parking Hangtag and ID Badge. Staff who are 
not already scheduled to be onsite on a regular basis should check with their Program or 
Department before arriving onsite to work. 
  
TOH Parking 
  
Over the past 15 months, we have been able to open TOH parking to all of the staff and 
contractors who were coming to the Getty Center, however, more people are returning back 
onsite and we are starting to occasionally reach our maximum capacity at TOH. We expect that 
Fridays, Saturdays, and Sundays will be days when all employees and contractors will have 
access to TOH parking. On Monday through Thursday, we may reach our maximum capacity, 
and some arrivals with orange hangtags will need to park in NEP parking. We will continue to 
maximize TOH parking on a first-come, first-serve basis for everyone who works at the Center, 
but when spaces begin to fill up, vehicles with orange hangtags will be directed to NEP. 
  
California State-Issued Disability Parking Placards 
  
Any staff member with an unexpired California DMV-issued permanent or temporary disability 
parking placard will be permitted to park in TOH. They may use the accessible parking spaces, 
or, if none are available may park in any other non-reserved parking space in TOH Parking. 
  
North Entry Parking (NEP) Parking 
  
Previously, staff was instructed to park below level P3. This policy has now changed and staff 
are permitted to park on any level of NEP. 
  
The NEP Mezzanine Parking area was previously reserved for Volunteer/Docent. Many of these 
spaces have been converted to EV or ADA parking and this area will no longer be reserved for 
Volunteers/Docents. Staff, docents, and volunteers can park at any level of NEP. 
  
Tram Services 
  
The Tram is operating with expanded hours as follows: 
  
Tuesday–Friday from 7:30 a.m.–6 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday from 9:30 a.m.–6 p.m. 
  



Note: If you arrive at a time when we are open to the public, staff have priority boarding. Show 
your ID Badge to one of the staff members located at the NEP T1 level to be admitted to the tram 
boarding area. 
  
Shuttle Services 
  
The following is the current schedule for the Shuttle operation: 
  
NEP/TOH: 
Operates Monday through Friday from 4 a.m.–10:30 p.m. 
  
The Shuttle will stop inside the NEP by the elevators on the P1 level from 4 a.m. –10 a.m., and at 
other times will stop at the outside T1 Shuttle Turnaround. Shuttle departures generally occur 
every 5 to 10 minutes.  
  
Shuttle drivers are not required to wait until shuttles are filled. 
  
Shuttle departures are reduced after 7 p.m. so wait time may be longer after 7 p.m. 
  
South Gate/TOH: 
Operates Monday through Sunday from 7 a.m.–7 p.m. 
  
The Shuttle will stop at the South Kiosk and runs on a continuous loop to the Upper Shuttle 
Turnaround. 
 


